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April 25, 2025 
 
Melissa Vuotto, Rulemaking Coordinator  
N.C. Real Estate Commission 
Sent via email only to: melissa@NCREC.GOV 
 
Re:  Extension of the period of review for 21 NCAC 58A .0302  
 
Dear Ms. Vuotto: 
 
This letter will serve as the written notice of extension pursuant to G.S. 150B-21.13. 
 
At its meeting on April 24,2025, the Rules Review Commission (RRC) extended the period of review for 
the above captioned rule on the RRC’s April agenda. The RRC extended the period of review at your request 
to afford itself, RRC staff, and staff at the Real Estate Commission further time to review this rule.   
 
Pursuant to G.S. 150B-21.13, when the Commission extends the period of review, it is required to approve 
or object to rules or call a public hearing on the same within 70 days; however, the RRC intends to review 
this rule at its May 2025 meeting.   
 
If you have any questions regarding the Commission’s actions, please let me know. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 /s/ William W. Peaslee 
 William W. Peaslee 
 Commission Counsel 

 

http://www.oah.nc.gov/
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